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The six months of activity on the Ethics and Elections Committee continued the recent 
trend of more contentious elections that started several years ago.   Committee members 
received and worked on a number of tough issues, sorting through more than 150 e-mail 
messages concerning committee business. 
 
After seeing a number of ballots returned to sender by the US Postal Service in the 2010 
election cycle, the previous E&E Committee recommended that changes be made to the 
envelopes being used to return ballots.  These changes were implemented this year and 
the problem did not occur in the 2011 elections. 
 
Two groups started the process of gathering signatures for Section Manager recall 
elections but did not gain enough signatures to go forward.  Continuing disputes in one 
Section have generated requests for the E&E Committee to intervene in Field 
Organization appointee issues, which were declined. 
 
After the 300-word statements for the 2011 election were circulated to the Board, there 
were a number of messages suggesting that we should put the 300-word statements on the 
ARRL web site.  Director Ahrens raised a number of good questions that need to be 
reviewed if that process is to go forward.  It may be useful to do this in conjunction with 
the implementation of the digital version of QST as additional opportunities.  The 
Committee did not move forward on this as attention was soon diverted to a number of 
questions that came up about campaign web sites and mailings by candidates. 
 
The Committee spent considerable time assessing complaints about truthfulness in 
candidate campaign emails and web sites in one Division where the race was particularly 
intense.    During this process Director Sarratt, who was the E&E chairman, decided to 
resign to make sure there was no question about fairness and objectivity.    
 
One conference call was held to discuss complaints about candidate web site statements, 
and a few changes were requested and quickly made by the candidate.   The easy use of 
email and web sites for campaigning has led to some candidates being less accurate than 
they should be.   The Committee examined the material provided to candidates urging 
truthfulness but did not come to any consensus on improvements. 
 
The November ballot counting process went smoothly, with the old counting machine 
surviving another year of use.  Perhaps it can be retired this year if the Board accepts the 
Executive Committee recommendation for a change to electronic balloting.  The 
document certifying the election is included with this report. 



 
Lastly, the Committee reviewed the qualifications of a candidate for possible election as 
ARRL Treasurer. 
 
Thanks to all Committee members for their quick work as issues came up during the last 
six months and to CEO/Secretary Sumner for his assistance. 
 

                  
Tom Frenaye, K1KI, Chairman 
Dennis Bodson, W4PWF 
Bob Vallio, W6RGG 
 
 
 
 






